
 
 

 

   
STOKE LYNE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of Stoke Lyne Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th July 2023 

at 7.30pm in the Parish Rooms. 
 

PRESENT: Councillors  
N Barnes  

    P. Elliot 
P. Buckle 
C.Cooke 

 
Also Present :-  
 

1. TO RECEIVE AND ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Cllr I Corkin (OCC) and Cllr N Simpson (CDC) Cllr R Allen and Cllr L Soper. 

 
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

None 
 

3. TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON Tuesday 
9th May 2023 
It was agreed unanimously that the minutes of the meeting of 9th May 2023 
were a true record of the meeting. 

 
4.  Councillor’s reports 

Any update will be circulated.  
 

5. FINANCE 
a Expenditure for confirmation and approval  
Confirmation 
None 

The following payments were approved:- 
 
SW Services     grass                     £215.00 
SW Services     grass                     £265.00 
SW services     grass                     £265.00 
Mrs A Davies   cl salary                £295.80 
Mr D Barnett   allotment rent    £200.00 
PCC                   coronation          £100.00 
HMRC               cl tax                     £70.80 
Royal BL          donation               £50.00                       
 
Agreed unanimously.     
 

6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND DECISIONS 
 
23/01368/F  Land North Of A4421 Change of Use of land to a 4 pitch travellers caravan site and  
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Bicester Road 
Fringford 

erection of stable building  

No comments 
 

9. VILLAGE ISSUES 
 

Playing Field 
Ongoing. 
 
Broadband  

Ongoing. 
 
Defibrillator 
Defibrillator training has been arranged for July 14th in the Parish Rooms from 
7.00pm.  
 
Concrete base  
There have been complaints about an allegedly unsightly concrete base in the 
recreation ground, where a piece of play equipment was formerly sited. It was 
agreed that the Parish Council would consult with the village as to whether the 
base could be made into a feature – perhaps with seating or a barbeque. 
 
Bench outside Lower farm 
The bench as ordered is proving difficult to install as there is a concrete base 
which would need to be removed. After discussion during and after the meeting, 
it was agreed that the bench would be relocated to the recreation Ground, and 
the Parish Council would look for a suitable bench for the location in the village. 
 
20mph signage 
The Clerk was asked to check with OCC that the location of the 20mph sign before 
the Peyton Arms is correctly located. 

 
10. CORRESPONDENCE  

OALC/CDC updates. 
 

11.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
It was reported that vehicles using the Stratton Audley Road through the village 
are still travelling too fast. Cllr Buckle agreed to look into options to form a 
Speedwatch group and to refer the issue to Thames Valley Police. 
 

12.  DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 
 The date of the next meeting is 10th October 2023. 

 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15pm. 
 
 


